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03rd December 2024 
 

NOTICE:  CALL FOR COMMENTS AND REPRESENTATIONS ON THE 

STANDARD  DRAFT BY-LAW FOR TOWNSHIP ECONOMIES 

INCLUDING SPAZA SHOPS. 
 

Moses Kotane Local municipality invites all interested parties to make 
submission on the Spaza Shop By-law . The aforementioned by-law was 
noted by Council on the 27 November 2024. 
 
The Municipality intends providing members of the public with an 
opportunity to make written representations on the By-law for Spaza shop 
as well as engaging with communities to finalize into implementation. 
 
A copy of this bylaw can be viewed during normal working hours at 
Mogwase stand number 3,  station road, Civic Center at Records Office, the 
LED unit, and the local libraries in Mogwase, Mabeskraal, Tlokweng, 
Manamela, Uitkyk, Mmatau, and Sefikile. It can also be viewed online at 
www.moseskotane.gov.za. 
 
 
From November 29 to December 28, 2024, all written comments must be 
addressed to Mr. M. V. Letsoalo, the Municipal Manager, and physically 
delivered to the Mosses Kotane local municipality. Emails can be sent to 
Amogashoa@moseskotanane.gov.za cc Abemogashoa9@gmail.com. 
Assistance will be provided to those with reading & writing difficulties. 
 
Any personal information obtained from the public comment procedure will 
only be used for the purposes for which it was collected in accordance with 
the requirements of the Protection of Personal Information Act, 2013 (POPI). 
 
 
For More Information kindly contact Mr Abe Mogashoa Acting Director : 
Local Economic Development 014 554 1300. 
      

MUNICIPAL MANAGER 
M.V. LETSOALO         
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